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Dear Trade Union Members, 

As you know, we have had ongoing consultations with ASML concerning the construction of employment conditions [arbeidsvoorwaardenvorming]. The nature of these exploratory discussions has recently undergone a change, however, as the parties involved have now moved on to exchanging proposals in writing. Negotiating is a unique process, and a healthy tension is part of it, but it should definitely not get the upper hand. Organising the process so that it gives rise to a safe climate for consultation is the responsibility of all parties involved. The last consultation ended in a long-term adjournment. 

At this stage, mutual relations are of considerable importance, and a legal conflict going on in the background certainly does not help (see conflicts 1 and 2 below). Not only does it undermine the process but it also has a particularly disruptive effect on mutual relations. After all, how can agreement be reached on the basis of trust if, in our opinion, existing arrangements are not complied with? FNV Metaal and CNV Vakmensen have informed the ASML negotiating delegation that they wish to suspend the negotiations for as long as ASML fails to comply with the agreements made. After that, we wish to make sound arrangements regarding how the negotiations can be resumed in an appropriate manner. 

1) Schemes for trade union members 
The collective agreement on terms and conditions for the metal-electro industry [CAO Metalektro] 2018-2021 included/includes two schemes for trade union members. The first provision is the right to incorporate the trade union contribution into the work-related costs scheme [werkkostenregeling, abbreviated to WKR], and the second one applies to trade union members who joined the union before 1 January 2019. 

It involves two separate schemes, and therefore also two different entitlements. ASML for the time being refuses to implement these two schemes, even though the FNV Metaal and CNV Vakmensen trade unions urged the company to take action on several occasions. 

2) One-off payment under the Metalektro agreement in principle
ASML failed to pay the one-off payment to its workers, which had been promised by 1 October 2021 at the latest. Upon inquiry, ASML stated that payment would be effected no earlier than 25 October 2021. This is not in compliance with the agreement reached by the CAO parties. Let us not forget that we went on strike for this agreement! Workers are therefore entitled to a statutory increase plus the statutory interest over the one-off payment. 

‘One-off payment: On 1 October 2021, the employer shall pay a one-off payment of 2.3% over seven times the actual monthly salary of June 2021, including bonuses for regular shifts or standby shifts [“consignatiediensten”]. The payment is calculated over the basic monthly salary up to a maximum of EUR 4,500 (full-time pay). The one-off payment is allocated to workers who were employed on 1 December 2020, and have since remained continuously employed with the same employer.’

In the meantime, we have initiated proceedings with the sub-district court [kantongerecht] in the Dutch city of Eindhoven. We will keep you informed about the developments.

With kind regards,

Arjan Huizinga
Trade Union Official for CNV Vakmensen

